
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

May 16, 2013 

To: Mayor Carl Gerlach 
 Council President David White 
 Members of the City Council 
 
From: Doug Brown 
 Director of Public Works  

Re: Street Light Maintenance Agreement – Leased Lighting Purchase 

Policy Issue:  City policy requires Governing Body approval of Agreements 
exceeding $50,000 in value. 

Recommendation:  Staff recommends the agreement with Black & McDonald 
be approved to provide street light maintenance for a fee not to exceed 
$110,000.00. 

Background: The City has entered into an agreement with KCP&L to purchase 
street lights that are currently being leased.  The purchase and subsequent 
transfer of ownership of the lights to the City is scheduled to occur on July 1, 
2013.  The agreement with Black and McDonald provides for the continuation of 
maintenance and repair to these lights.  Public Works is seeking to contractually 
provide for this work due to the need for specialized labor skills in working with 
direct connect power feeds from individual street lights to KCP&L’s high voltage 
power grid.         

Budget Impact:  None, funds are available within the Traffic Maintenance 
operating budget. 

Attachment:  Agreement. 
 
 
cc: Rich Profaizer, MMO  

Greg Scharff, Superintendent 
Brian Shields, CTE 

  


